From:

To: Laura Friend
Subject: Stephanie Labutis Rebuttal to cfo RA21045 G&S Cattle Ltd.
Date: Thursday, September 29, 2022 10:26:48 AM

Attn: Laura Friend

I am a directly affected party and a statement of concern was filed in response to the CFO application. [ am an
agriculture operator and am confident my concerns were carefully considered.

Protecting water sources is essential to my farming operations as I am directly downstream of the proposed CFO. As
of now the creeks on my land smell and foam forms from the concentration of manure that runs off the existing
CFO.

The odours produced from his land are intolerable at times. I cannot enjoy or work on my land at times when
manure is spread or left in piles for days.

The coyotes, ravines , flies have increased substantially. Hey feed off the dead animals that are piled and left to
decay & rot.

This in my opinion is not a good steward of the land or a responsible neighbour. I ws never approached by G&S as
to how his proposal would affect me, my land, my creeks, my health, my lake, my community.

Do we destroy creeks, a lake, environment a community for the sake of one business.

Sincerely

Stephanie Labutis





